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SUMMARY: 
As proposed, Motion 2010-0595 implements necessary changes to the Council’s organizational structure as a consequence of adoption of the 2011 budget, Ordinance number: 2010-0527. 
BACKGROUND: 
On November 15th, the Council adopted a budget for 2011 which reduced the legislative branch budget by 9.5% overall.  In order to achieve that reduction the Council determined that (A) the legislative branch must have adequate resources and staff to meet its Charter obligations including sufficient resources to meet individual district needs; and (B) affiliated legislative agencies must have adequate resources to meet workload demands and Charter duties and responsibilities.  In order to meet that goal the Council adopted a budget that implements business process re-design and realignment with full effectuation over the 2011-1013 [3-year] financial plan horizons.   A key component of the adopted approach was space consolidation as well as staffing realignment. 

ANALYSIS:  
The attached motion effectuates the necessary organizational language changes necessary to implement staffing realignment and clarify reporting relations within the district/constituent services unit.  It requires that council chair to allocate an equal amount of funding and FTE’s to each councilmember’s district support and constituent services account within council administration.  Additionally it creates a clear reporting relationship of the staff in the unit to the councilmember’s district and clarifies that salaries of staff in this unit will be paid out of the councilmember’s district support and constituent services account.

In order to implement the 2011 budget as adopted, these changes need to be in place on January 1, 2011.
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